Minutes of Parish Pastoral Council
Wednesday 14 May 2014 7.15pm in the Hall
For actions arising , please refer to the Action list at the end of this document
Present
Fr Danny

Louise Birley
Ann Burke

Nicki Craggs

Katharine Ferguson
Anne Gibbons

Maura Holt

Shaun Howard

Kenneth Maimo
Theresa McDougall

Mary McNab

Jan McTague

Simon Mwanje
Marie-Danielle Tichbon

Claudia Wing

Michelle Woodhead

Associates: Peter Hancock, Trevor Keeling

Guest: Jackie Byrne (CCS Living Our Faith)

1. Welcome
Maura welcomed everyone to the meeting including Associate Members and especially Jackie Byrne from the Diocesan Living our Faith team.
Maura reminded everyone that future PPC meeting dates are already timetabled up until December, on the second Wednesday of each month at 7.15pm in the church hall.  Dates are: 11 June, 9 July, 10 September, 8 October, 12 November and 10 December.  There will be no meeting in August.

2. Opening Reflection

Fr Danny read two reflections from ‘Growing into God’ by Edwina Gately, one entitled ‘Loss’ and one entitled ‘Mission’.  
In this month of May, it seemed fitting to ask one of our Rosary groups to lead this month’s PPC meeting in prayer.  Maura, who is one of the Rosary group’s named contacts took up the challenge!

“We have 3 rosary groups in our Parish: one after 9.30am Mass on a Wed morning, one at 7pm on a Fri evening and one before 10am Mass on Sat morning.  In praying the rosary we unite ourselves to God through the meditation of 20 biblical episodes called mysteries. Through Our Lady's eyes, we view the life of Christ through the joyful, glorious, sorrowful and luminous mysteries.  Our Lady recommended the prayer of the rosary to the three children in Fatima as an effective means to stop and prevent wars.   Yesterday was the Feast of Our Lady of Fatima.  It’s a prayer of peace and protection. St Padre Pio called the Rosary the weapon of our times.  Saint John Paul 2 said in his apostolic letter on the rosary in 2002 “To recite the Rosary is nothing other than to contemplate with Mary the face of Christ”.  He advises “Without contemplation, the Rosary is a body without a soul.  By its nature the recitation of the Rosary calls for a quiet rhythm and a lingering pace, helping the individual to meditate on the mysteries of Our Lord's life as seen through the eyes of his Mother and ours”. 
So we now transport ourselves back 2000 years to a hillside just outside Jerusalem.  It’s a sunny day.  Jesus is with his apostles and I like to think that Mary is close by.  Jesus has turned their lives upside down, given them a new vision, a new way of living – and now he’s going to leave them.  As he disappears into the clouds they can’t stop looking at the sky.  But they are quickly reminded there is work to be done so they return to Jerusalem with a great sense of loss and possibly only a vague notion of what to do next.  They pray together and decide that the matter of a replacement for Judas must be addressed – something practical to do.   They are probably feeling bereft, devastated, frightened.  They’ve thrown their lot in with Jesus; nothing turned out as expected and now he’s gone.  Where now?  

And this is where with the help of the third decade of the Glorious Mysteries of the Rosary, the coming of the Holy Spirit, we pick up the story.   
Reading: Acts 2: 1-4

When the day of Pentecost came, all the believers were gathered together in one place.  Suddenly, there was a noise from the sky which sounded like a strong wind blowing and it filled the entire house where they were sitting.  Then they saw what looked like tongues of fire which spread out and touched each person there.  They were all filled with the Holy Spirit and began to talk in other languages as the Spirit enabled them to speak.  

Then, as we meditated on the third decade of the rosary 

· We thought about the dispirited and sad disciples with their sense of abandonment

· We thought about Mary who has been praying with them; Mary who must have felt a sense of responsibility for his followers

· We thought about the joy and encouragement engendered by the coming of the Holy Spirit; the confidence in the future

· We thought about our own personal response to crises in our lives and our faith in God’s goodness.”

Maura then offered other prayers requests:

· For Fr. Danny; For those who have made their First Holy Communion and for those yet to, for their catechists and all who have helped them on their journey; For Evie Shallom that she is well enough to make her First Holy Communion;  For our young people preparing for Confirmation in June; For our young people and young adults embarking on exams; For Breslau, Louise, Ome, Elaine and Danny who were received into the church at Easter; For Darren Briddick who has died and his family; For Elsie, Tim and Lee who have also recently died.
3.  Apologies
Apologies received from Renata Clayton and Lisa Greenhow.
4.  Approval of Minutes from the meeting held on 9 April 2014
The minutes of the meeting dated 9 April 2014 were acknowledged as being a true and fair record.
5.  Actions arising from those minutes 
From PPC Action List
02/7
Michelle is now officially our co-ordinator for the Sick and Housebound.  A meeting of Eucharistic ministers who visit the Sick and Housebound has been arranged for Wednesday 21 May.   Action completed.
02/11
Revamp of Parish notice board is almost complete. Report next meeting.
02/13  Fr. Danny has written to Bishop Philip giving the reasons why we need a Sunday 

evening Mass in addition to the other weekend Masses.  We would like our first Youth Mass to take place on 29 June to welcome back all the young people who have been confirmed, present them with their certificates and have a social gathering in the hall afterwards.   Refer to Action 05/1.
03/2   
Feedback on updated Parish Framework: Francis Madeira is willing to head up a Liturgy Committee and has joined the Contemplative Life Team. Action Completed.
03/4
Parish Welcome/Prayer Card: Schools will aim for the end of the summer term. Report next meeting.
04/1
Parish Welcome Flyer: Waiting for Fr. Danny’s approval. Report next meeting.
04/2
Louise has contacted all parish prayer groups.  Action completed.
04/3
Any new information regarding retreats and days of reflection to be forwarded to Michelle.  Action completed.
04/4
Due to Easter holidays and the preparing and sitting of GCSE and A Level examinations, a meeting of our young people has not yet taken place.  Aim to meet to prepare for the planned inaugural Youth Mass on 29 June. Refer to  Action 05/2.
04/5
Follow up with Hilary and Megan.  Report next meeting.

04/6
We are in the process of clearing the upper room and hope to have it checked from a maintenance and safety point of view very soon.  Report next meeting.

04/7
Website Navigation Feedback: None received.  Maura suggested that the New Evangelisation team take this on.  Refer to Action 05/3.
04/8
Photographs on website of church and congregation: Ongoing.
04/9
No contact details are published on our website. Action completed.
04/10
Short form annual report was available as a handout after Easter and is also now on our website.  Action completed.

04/11
Service of Healing followed by Afternoon Tea in the hall planned for Sunday 1 June 2014 at 3pm.  Report next meeting.
6.  TEAM REPORTS
· Contemplative Life Team
Report from Louise:

First Meeting

We held our first meeting on 10th April but only 3 members of the team could be present.  Fortunately we were joined by Francis Madeira who has agreed to take some responsibility for the Liturgy Committee.  We were also gratefully joined by Fr Danny.

Eucharistic Ministers’ Day of Reflection

I have been having difficulty finding a suitable venue for this event which I had hoped we could hold in the Autumn.  This is still a work in progress.

Survey of Catechists

This was planned to enable us to understand the best way to support out catechists in the work they do on our behalf.  I have received several responses and look forward to having more by the end of the month.  Hopefully, we will be able to offer some appropriate support in the next academic year.

Parish Mission

I have contacted the Sion Catholic Community for Evangelisation to provide a two week Mission process in September 2015.  One team would work in the parish and there is a possibility of another team coming to work in the schools.  They would provide pre-mission support for our parish team and then return for post-mission work.  It sounds like a huge undertaking so we would need support from a wide sector of the community to make it a success.  
Peter reported that feedback from other parishes in the Diocese to the Sion Missions is excellent but recommended that we try to negotiate on costs where possible.  Refer to Action 05/5.
Maura reported that the St. Edmund Campion Relic is due to be present at St. Joseph’s during Mass on Wednesday 11 June 2014 and that the Knights of St Columba are organising this.
· Education and Formation Team
Kenneth reported that the team has nothing new to report at this time but that the focus remains on setting up the team, agreeing and following up on action items from the last meeting.

Claudia and Anne reported on the Year 6 joint schools retreat day which would incorporate elements of fun as well as reflection.  Finding a venue is posing a problem.  Fr. Danny suggested that possibly gather for Mass at the beginning of the day and then take the children out for the day to e.g. Chessington.  A combined school Sunday Mass, led by the children is also to be organised.

Our young people’s involvement in the parish so far:

· During the last Confirmation class, Megan, Tom and Dan shared their faith experiences with the group
· Guy has been helping with the teas and coffees after 8.30am Sunday Mass
· Michal Szymaniec has been in touch by email to offer his support for future youth activities in the parish and pastoral area.  It was agreed that we should invite him to our next meeting assuming he has finished his finals.  (He is already included on our Associate Member distribution list.)
· We would like as many young people as possible to get involved in the Service of Healing on 1 June.  Refer to Action 05/11.
· The New Evangelisation Team
In Renata’s absence, Shaun gave the following report:

· The contents and layout of the proposed Parish Leaflet - designed to introduce visitors to St Joseph's Church - has been completed and Fr Danny is due to give his approval subject to obtaining the necessary funding to cover the cost of printing. (See Action 04/1). 


· The renovations and improvements to the porch are fully under way with improved facilities for both display and lighting. There needs to be some discussion as to how best to display important leaflets.
 

· Journey of Faith/RCIA will start again in mid September on Tuesday evenings so as not to clash with the PPC monthly meetings. All four existing presenters have kindly agreed to continue with this weekly commitment. We already have our first catechumen and every effort will now be made to make everyone in the Pastoral Area aware of the re-start in September. Ascot Parish have already shown some interest and both Sandhurst/Crowthorne and Wokingham will be asked to put a periodic mention in their parish newsletters. With agreement, I plan to have a large display on view in the porch throughout the summer We must ask everyone to pray for more Journey of Faith/RCIA participants.
 

· Ministry to Marginalised and 'Resting' Catholics. There are two major organisations that help parishes to undertake this important ministry. I have received details from Keeping in Touch (KIT4Catholics) and I am having a meeting on Monday evening to obtain information on the other group known as Landings. I will need some guidance from both the PPC and Fr Danny as to how they feel we should proceed with this important new ministry.
Maura also brought to everyone’s attention to ‘Ministries of Welcoming in the Church – a conference of healing and reconciliation’ at Heythrop College, London on Saturday 5 July 9am-5pm.  £20 early bird price when booked before the end of May including lunch and refreshments.  For anyone interested, please contact the Parish Office.  Fr Danny said that this cost would be met by the Parish.
7.  LIVING OUR FAITH
Peter summarised the purpose of the Living our Faith campaign as reported at our last meeting in April.  Since then, Fr. Danny, Peter, Erica and Jackie (representing CCS) have met to discuss next steps.

Jackie presented a more detailed description of Living Our Faith describing that it is a fundraising effort to address four pressing needs:

· Investing in the clergy and encouraging vocations, ensuring resources for the development and formation of men called to ministry

· Assisting lay formation and encouraging ambassadors and evangelisation in local parishes and pastoral areas.

· Renewing parish facilities, providing loans or grants

· Providing for specific local parish needs

Catholics across our Diocese have already committed over £13 million to date. Our target over a 5 year appeal will be £165,000 which will include 25% benefits from a gift aid scheme. The parish share of this amount will be 25% of anything raised up to the target.  Over target and up to 200% of target, the parish share is 80% and anything over 200% of target, the parish retains the whole amount.
Through this campaign, our parish will be able to benefit financially which will help towards some of the projects that Fr. Danny is hoping to implement i.e. SVP drop in centre, disabled access facilities, refurbishing the front of the church, resurfacing the car park, conversion of garage for homeless one night stop etc.  Educationally, parishioners will be able to find out more about the parish and the work of the larger Church e.g. how much it costs to train a priest.  All parish families will be invited to participate.  

Fr. Danny said that the Bishop has asked us to do this as we are only one of 11 parishes in the whole diocese yet to participate.  But, he reiterated that this will require the full support of the PPC and that we will only implement it without a ‘hard sell.’  No immediate action required from the PPC.  Progress report at next meeting.  
8.  Forthcoming Parish Events (Calendar of events attached)
· Summer Social: Suggestion box yielded £2, 2 blank pieces of paper and a suggestion for a quiz night or an outdoor bbq/picnic.  Although it is agreed that this is an important item it was felt that we should give ourselves time to plan it and aim for a day in early September instead of during the summer.

· Friendship Sunday: Pencilled in for Sunday 6 July.  More information needed from Freda.  Refer to Action 05/6.
· Parish Fayre: In the diary for the weekend of 6/7 September 2014.  A chance for parish groups to ‘set up shop’ (so to speak) in the hall after all Masses so people can find out more about what’s going on in the parish, sign up to groups or volunteer for Ministries.   Refer to Action 05/7.
· Parish Booklet detailing Parish Ministries, Groups and Activities.  To complement the parish flyer.  Refer to Action 05/8.

9.  AOB 
· Simon suggested that we invite all those young people preparing for and sitting examinations to come to Mass and be prayed over.  Everyone agreed that this was a beautiful idea but probably too late to do for this year.
· Anne expressed her concern that due to the feast of St Margaret Clitherow falling in the summer holidays, the school does not then celebrate with Mass that day.  Fr. Danny agreed that the first Mass of the Autumn Term will be dedicated to St. Margaret Clitherow and that it will be celebrated in the church.  Transport to and from the church would have to be organised for the children.
· A parishioner had passed a request to Maura regarding transport to All Hallows School.  Refer to Action 05/9.
9   CLOSING PRAYER
Fr Danny led us in a brief prayer to close the meeting.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday 11 June 2014 at 7.15pm in the church hall.
PPC ACTION LIST

	
	What
	Who
	When

	02/11
	Revamp of parish notice board


	Katharine + team
	Almost complete. Report at next meeting


	03/4
	Welcome Card Competition


	StJ / StMC School Reps 
	End of Summer Term

	04/1
	Parish Welcome Flyer


	Fr. Danny
	ASAP


	04/5
	Source information about youth gatherings


	Megan and Hilary
	Report at next meeting



	04/6
	Safety check/review of Upper Room


	Fr. Danny/Mary
	In progress. Report at next meeting


	04/8
	Photographs on Website

	Mary / Maura / Michelle
	Ongoing. Report at next meeting


	04/11
	Service of Healing
	Maura / Fr. Danny / Mary
	In planning stage. Report at our next meeting


	05/1
	Sunday evening Mass
	Fr. Danny
	Waiting to hear from +P


	05/2
	Meet to prepare first Youth Mass
	Mary / Kenneth / Young people

	Report next meeting


	05/3
	Website navigation review
	New Evangelisation Team (Renata)

	Report next meeting

	05/4
	Census information on-line

	Mary / Michelle
	Report next meeting

	05/5
	Sion Parish Mission Negotiations

	Louise / Peter
	Report next meeting

	05/6
	Friendship Sunday
	Freda
	Report next meeting


	05/7
	Parish Fayre


	All
	TBC

	05/8
	Complete and print Parish Booklet


	Maura / Mary
	Report next meeting

	05/9
	Query Transport to All Hallows School
	Mary
	Next Finance Committee meeting
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